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Spring Class

Summer Class

“Peace I leave with you; my peace I give you. I do not give to you as the world gives. Do not let your hearts be troubled and do not be afraid.” – John 14:27

Dear Parents and Carers,

I would like start this week’s newsletter by saying a massive thank you to all of our children, and all of our 
amazing staff, for all their hard work this year. It was an absolute pleasure reading their end of year reports and 
seeing how much progress the children have made this year. 
I would also like to say a huge congratulations to our Year 6 children on their amazing KS2 SATs results. Their 
diligence and determination during revision has resulted in some utterly amazing scores, with three children 
getting perfect scores in some of the tests. I always ask the children to aim for perfection, but oh my goodness, 
they achieved it! Our overall results can be found on page 3 of this week’s newsletter.
On Tuesday, Spring Class treated us to a lovely class assembly all about traditional tales and people who help 
us. It was lovely to have so many parents join us that afternoon and I hope you all enjoyed it.  Thank you to Ms 
Butler and Ms Price for all their care and support of the children during their first year of school. 
Our PFA helpers are already busily setting up all the stalls and games in preparation for the Summer Fair 
tomorrow from 1:00pm – 4:00pm. I hope you will all be able to join us there and help raise important funds for 
the school as well as having some fun!
Finally, I would like to remind our Year 6 parents that it will be our Leavers’ Service in church on Wednesday 
16th July at 2:00pm. I hope you will be able to join us as they share some songs, readings and memories of their 
time here at St Luke’s.

Wishing you all a restful weekend,

Ms J Iwanicki
Headteacher

This week in Spring Class, we have been looking back over the Reception year and thinking 
about memories and achievements. The children had time to reflect on skills that they have 
improved, things they are proud of and activities they have enjoyed. When we did group 
reading this week, it was wonderful to see the progress they have made, and also the 
confidence that they now have in their abilities. In Maths this week, we have been looking 
at finding 1 more and 1 less, sharing equally and counting beyond 30. On Monday and 
Tuesday, the children worked really hard on preparing for, and performing their assembly.  
Many thanks to parents for their encouragement and for helping the children to learn their 
lines.  

This week in Summer Class, we explored the features of a book review and then wrote 
our own reviews based on ‘Charlie Cook’s Favourite Book’, sharing our opinions and 
favourite parts. In Maths, we are learning to read the time on an analogue clock, focusing 
on telling the time to the nearest 5 minutes. In R.E, we explored The Parable of the Good 
Samaritan. We discussed times when we had helped someone or when someone had 
helped us, and reflected on how those experiences made us feel. As part of last term’s 
R.E unit, we visited the London Central Mosque. We had a wonderful time at Regent’s 
Park, enjoying a picnic together in the sunshine before touring the mosque. It was a 
fantastic trip and a lovely way to build on our learning.



Autumn Class

Autumn Class

Husaam for 
showing great 
creativity and 
imagination in 

English this week 
by writing his 

own story.

Zach for his hard 
work in Maths 

solving problems 
involving money. 

Winter Class

Emi for her 
consistent hard 

work throughout 
this week and 
every week.

Zain for his 
thoughtful work 
discussing how 

rules can be 
interpreted 
through the 

creation story.

Spring Class

Laura for 
excellent 

participation in 
our assembly and 

learning 
activities.

Emiko for great 
work on her 
independent 

writing.

Summer Class

Idriss for his great 
effort in Maths 

this week. 

Sarah for her
thoughtful

contributions in
RE.

In Winter Class this week, we have been focusing on creating some strong 
narratives during English lessons. We have used ‘Boy in the Tower’, a book we 
are familiar with, to create stories with description and detail. In Maths, we 
have been concentrating on statistics using our knowledge of angles to create 
pie charts and line graphs, as well as representing statistics from our own 
surveys. In R.E, we have explored how rules can be interpreted using a version 
of the creation story as well looking at how values can be perceived in Islam. 
Following our visit to the Crick, we used materials they gave to us, to create 
oobleck and we’ll be using this to further explore properties of materials.

This week in Autumn Class, the children have been busy writing their very 
own books! They’ve shown great dedication in editing, publishing, and 
beautifully illustrating their stories, we’re so proud of their creativity and 
hard work. In Maths, we’ve been exploring money, learning how to add 
and subtract amounts, and solve real-life problems involving change. In P.E, 
Autumn Class held their very own Wimbledon! The children played exciting 
doubles matches, showing off their growing tennis skills, teamwork, and 
sportsmanship.

Winter Class





Happy Birthday

Isaac in Autumn Class

Leon in Winter Class

Best year group this week is
Year 1
Year 2
with
100%







Dates for Diary 2025 

Term dates are on the school website. Additions are in blue; Changes are in red.

26th May – 30th May Half-term 

2nd June INSET Day 

4th June Whole School Photography 

W/C 9th June Year 1 Phonics Check and Year 4 Multiplication Check

10th June Winter Class Assembly at 3pm

17th June Autumn Class Assembly at 3pm

24th June Sports Day – 10:00am 

W/C 30th June Science Week

1st July Summer Class Assembly at 3pm

2nd July Classes meet their new teacher 

3rd July Year 5 & 6 Play at 6:00pm 

4th July Winter Class at Crick

8th July Spring Class Assembly at 3pm

9th July Summer Class Mosque Trip

12th July Summer Fair 

15th July Open Evening at 3:30pm – 5:30pm 

16th July Year 6 Leavers’ Service at 2:00pm 

22nd July End of Term – School ends at 1:30pm



Give your child the best start in life – every 
school day counts.

At St Luke’s we believe that all children deserve an education of the highest quality in order 
to flourish and enjoy a life filled with meaning and purpose. To support us with this, we ask 
parents to ensure their children are in school and on time every day. The school gates are 
open at 8:50am and children should be in their classrooms to be registered at 9:00am. The 
latest statutory guidance for schools, Keeping Children Safe in Education 2024, has a 
specific paragraph addressing children who are absent from school.

Children who are absent from education

175. Children being absent from education for prolonged periods and/or on repeat occasions can act 
as a vital warning sign to a range of safeguarding issues including neglect, child … exploitation -
particularly county lines. It is important the school or college’s response to persistently absent pupils 
and children missing education supports identifying such abuse, and in the case of absent pupils, 
helps prevent the risk of them becoming a child missing education in the future. This includes when 
problems are first emerging but also where children are already known to local authority children’s 
social care and need a social worker (such as a child who is a child in need or who has a child 
protection plan, or is a looked after child), where being absent from education may increase known 
safeguarding risks within the family or in the community. 

Our whole school attendance target is 96% which allows for 8 days of illness over the year.

100% Attendance
0 Days Missed

95% Attendance
9 Days of Absence

1 Week and 4 Days of Learning Missed

90% Attendance
19 Days of Absence

3 Weeks and 4 Days of Learning Missed

85% Attendance
28 Days of Absence

5 Weeks and 3 Days of Learning Missed

80% Attendance
38 Days of Absence

7 Weeks and 3 Days of Learning Missed

75% Attendance
46 Days of Absence

9 weeks and 1 Day of Learning Missed






